F R R E S   P T A   M I N U T E S

Date: Thursday, September 12, 2013

Meeting Called to Order at 3:17 PM. 

In Attendance: PTA Board members Sherry DeCelle, President; Ilona Packie, Treasurer; and Kathy Adams, Secretary; Faculty Members Mary Turo, Principal; Chris Keller, Faculty; Melissa Costa, Teacher/Director; Kathleen Bracken, Librarian; Committee Heads/Parents: Shanon Albee, Wendy Berman, Kenly Brozman, Craig Drenga, Jess Drenga and Alicia Dunaj.

VOTED AND APPROVED: Minutes from previous meeting; PTA donation of $300 to FRRES, for copier, paper and office incidentals usage.

Introductions: Welcome to Kenly Brozman and her family to our Farmington River community in Otis!
Greeting Cards Received: Thank You cards were received from Mrs. Fleming and Bethany Mielke.
For Our Calendars:
Mon-Fri, Nov 4-8. Scholastic Book Fair week.

Weds Nov 6. Parent-Teacher Conferences.
 For Our Calendars, Ongoing:
PTA monthly meetings. Held second Thursday of each month, 3:15pm in the Library.

PTA Agenda will be posted to school website on Fridays, prior to PTA meetings.

PTA Newsletter submissions requested within one week following PTA meetings, usually by third (3rd) Friday of each month, emailed to: katlamixe@gmail.com.

Discussed: ILONA outlined the state of the PTA Treasury, and moved that we donate $300 to FRRES, as last year, for use of the copier for PTA business. 
Detail 

$750 ($382 more due) received from Otis AmVets for recycling volunteer efforts

$134 received from Target: Take Charge of Education
$200 will be appointed to Kim Chirichella for the Music Department

$1,140 spent on mimeo + cams, headphones + mice
Discussed: MARY updated the New Curriculum Overview; will also look into the WMECO Energy Saving Fundraiser.
Detail 

Five years ago, the government implemented a “Common Core” focus to increase and improve student performance levels in the math curriculum. Last year, the “Envisions” program began; this year, English Language Arts will begin. The Federal government wants for all States to adopt Common Core (CC), for a countrywide effort. 46 states are currently using CC. There is an assessment system in place, with two groups doing the assessments: The Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium and The Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers (PARCC).
In spring 2014, MA students grades 3-12 are to do field tests for the State, which is trying to decide whether to do Massachusetts Comprehensive Assessment System (MCAS) or PARCC. 100,000 field tests are being done. Our school has been chosen to participate in the field tests, in the spring, for PARCC. 

Of note: the 5th grade must still perform their MCAS test, as well as conduct the PARCC field test. The teacher evaluation system is, in part, a reflection of test scores. 

By 2015, schools will have a choice to do either MCAS or PARCC.

Buzzword of interest to education officials: “College and Career-Ready.” FRRES has preschool CC standards, all the way up through high school. The attempt is to prepare children for more sophisticated math—i.e. algebra, trigonometry and calculus—in the upper grades, via introduction to decimals, fractions, multiplication and division. There is also the concept referred to as “Close Reading,” which teaches children to read text closely, and then go back and find where the answer or information was found in the story just read. Also, a thesis statement is required to qualify kid’s opinion of the material just read.

There is a consortium of states doing science. Technology must be updated in order to stay competitive, such as via sorting (drag + drop) prototypes, and highlighting text online. Laptops are used in the 4th, 5th, and 6th grade classrooms to develop technology skills. Google Docs forms and graphs are encouraged. There are equity issues inherent to this approach: some families cannot afford home computers or suffer limited ability to be online. 

However, it is assured that there will remain a choice between paper and computers.

A lot of CC materials are available on the national PTA website: http://www.pta.org/. The Federal government is rubbing up against the States, so the CC effort is controversial. To sum, there are big changes in educational approach for all: students, educators, administration, and parents, and it’s all being done in a little amount of time.

Discussed: SHERRY discussed the PTA transition; the FRRES on-site recycling effort, via the waste management company chosen; Fall Fundraisers (Coupon Books underway, Music Event needs a Chair); the Scholastic Book Fair details and a family night Assembly idea.

Detail 

We are now officially a PTA (applause!), according to the MA PTA, MA State government and the Federal government. 30 members were signed up; it was expected that we’d have 50 or 60 members. Out of 97 families and 44 active staff members, we have 14 parents and 14 staff members signed up. The MA PTA required only 25 members, but we don’t want to do the minimum. Membership must be closed by November 1. The campaign to try to increase membership will continue, with suggestions offered by Jess and Kenly.

To recap and update, the FRRES contract for cans and bottles recycling is being explored and switched-up by Jane. The current waste management vendor fee is $342/mo; the new bid from a new company is $361, to take all, trash and recycles, as well as provide a larger dumpster. To underscore, for $13/mo more, the new vendor will take all of the recycles, plus they can be co-mingled. The new system will be put in place by mid-October, with the new company. This follows on the heels of approval for a paper recycling pick-up, relieving Craig Drenga, who had volunteered the past few years to pick up paper recycles and personally haul weekly loads to the Otis Transfer Station. Thanks again, Craig for your hard work!

Fall Fundraiser. Coupon Books are now out, as early as possible, in September. Additional companies in Great Barrington are part of Coupon Book now, such as: Dunkin’ Donuts, McDonald’s, SoCo Creamery, etc. Of note is that with Coupon Books, provided 350 are actually sold, the PTA makes $10.50 per book; last year, we raised $3,600. Also, as the books were sold and accounted for by classroom, it made it easier to divvy up proceeds, for accounting purposes, so it is a great fundraiser. The goal this year is to sell 400 books.

Music Event: John Berman, Wendy’s husband, has volunteered to do a concert for a school fundraiser. The challenge is to pinpoint an appropriate venue for all. Sherry will investigate the suggestion of Crissey Farm to see if it is an option. 

2013 Scholastic Book Fair will be held the week of November 4-8, during the week of Parent-Teacher Conferences (to be held Nov. 6). Committee members are: Sherry, Wendy, Shanon and Kathy Bracken. Monday, Nov 4, is being targeted as the night for a family enrichment activity (last year was the Discovery Dome). Suggestions included a Mad Science of Western New England show, Bubblemania, and an interactive show encouraging children to eat healthier. Pizza-salad-fruit will be served, compliments of the PTA. 

In other events discussed, the Board agreed to host another annual Holiday Shop and to do another Mahaiwe event in the spring. All are encouraged to pick up great gift ideas in a batch for $1 to $5 total when seen out and about over the fall season, to be reimbursed by the PTA, to place in the Holiday Shop.

Meeting Adjourned at 1:30 PM.

Next Meeting: THURSDAY, October 10, 4:25 PM IN SCHOOL LIBRARY.

